




Approved Driver Notification 

Van Fleet Coordinator will notify applicants of driver approval status once the documentation 

review is complete. 

Once the potential drivers become certified drivers for the Colleges they must agree to have their 

Motor Vehicle Record (MVR) (driver background) checked annually. They will receive emails from 

Simpliverfied when the driver background check is to be completed again. Failure to complete the 

recertification process as directed by Simpliverified may result in the loss of driving privileges. 

All certified drivers must immediately notify the Van Fleet Coordinator of any changes to their 

driving record, including but not limited to moving violations or vehicle crashes. Updated 

information will be reviewed and may impact the status of the driver's certifications standing, up 

to and including loss of driving privileges. Should an accident occur in a HWS vehicle, the incident 

will be reviewed and the Certified driver may be required to complete the certification process 

again, up to and including completing a driver's course and road test.

Driver Selection 

The Driver Certification Program is selective in nature to limit risk exposure to Hobart and William 

Smith Colleges. The Colleges' vehicles are only to be reserved and used by those drivers who are 

qualified and officially certified to drive. 

DRIVERS' RESTRICTIONS - PLEASE READ & ACKNOWLEDGE BEFORE DRIVING VEHICLES 
• The following activities are PROHIBITED:

o Driving under the influence of alcohol or impairing drugs

o Smoking or vaping while in the vehicle.

o Cell phones usage in any way while driving. If cell phone access is needed, pull off the

road in a safe location.

o Vehicles are not to be used for any type of personal use by employees/students or

outside acquaintances.

o Vehicles are not to be used to transport furniture or large equipment. The seats must

not be removed.

o Vehicles are not to be used to travel to Wineries and/or Brewery's.

o Food, beverages, or pets are not allowed in the vehicles. Abusers will incur the $200

cleaning charge.
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